DISTRICT OFFICE

4707 NORTH ROAD CIRCLE PINES, MN 55014 PH 763.792.6000 FX 763.392.6943 www.isd12.org



MEMORANDUM

TO: Patrick Chaffey, Executive Director of Business Services

FROM: Jonathan Spitzer, Director of Buildings and Grounds Operations

DATE: September 18, 2025

RE: 2024/2025 Radon Testing

The EPA and the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) advise schools to test for radon after any renovation to the building or HVAC system, or periodically, such as every 5 years and to reduce levels to below 4 picoCuries per Liter (pCi/L). Centennial School District follows this guidance, and a rotating schedule is in place to ensure testing is conducted in all school buildings every 5 years. This past school year testing was conducted at Centennial Middle School and Centennial Elementary School

The district's health and safety consultants, IEA, placed short term radon testing kits in various locations throughout these two sites. Test results showed that all locations tested below 4 picoCurries per Liter and are within recommended guidelines.

During the 25/26 academic year, testing will occur at High School East and High School Link.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Spitzer
Director of Buildings and Grounds Operations